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People's Will Party

Statement from the People’s Will Party

The Only Way out is the Immediate Implementation of UNSC Resolution
2254

Over the past few days, the country has witnessed a new wave of military operations
that included a number of Syrian provinces in northern Syria, all the way to Hama. This
is likely to expand and spread, with the potential for more losses, suffering, and Syrian

bloodshed, as well as renewed risks to the country’s unity and existence.

The renewal of military operations, after a hiatus of nearly five years, due to the agreements
of the Astana tripartite, reaffirms that the only way out capable of resolving the crisis at
its roots is a comprehensive political solution based on UNSC Resolution 2254 and all

its provisions.

The essence of UNSC Resolution 2254 is the right of the Syrian people’s right to self-
determination. This starts with dialogue among the various sides, leading to the
production of a new constitutional legal system and free and fair elections that open the

door to achieving the comprehensive, radical change Syria has deserved for decades.

Syrian rationalists and patriots, regardless of the existing formal and political alignments,
must push together towards dialogue and a political solution with all its components.
This is required now and immediately, because there still is an opportunity to stop the
Syrian bloodshed and to prevent the plans for partition and comprehensive hybrid chaos

in Syria, from which none of the Syrian sides will benefit.

We, in the People’s Will Party, call on everyone to immediately engage in the solution,
with the help of Astana and key Arab countries. We reiterate that opportunities always
come in a limited timeframe, and evaporate if not done within that timeframe. In the

current case, the timeframe for this opportunity is certainly narrow.
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